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TO BE A SPONSOR OF OUR WEEKLY BULLETIN, call the St. Nicholas office: (952) 448-2345

	 Weekend Masses
		  Saturday:  4:00 & 7:00 PM
 		  Sunday:  9:15 AM (English) & 10:30 AM (Spanish)
	 Daily Masses
	   Rosary ½ hr. before Mass
		  Tuesday, Thursday:  7:00 AM
	 	 Friday:  6:00 PM
	 Adoration
		  Every Friday:  6:30 PM
		  with prayer group to follow at 7:15 PM
		  1st Friday of each month:  3:00-6:00 PM	

Reception of the Sacraments
	 BAPTISM:
	 Time and date as requested by the Family -
	 Call for Pre-Baptismal program

	 CONFESSION (RECONCILIATION):
	� Saturdays 3:45-4:00 PM & 6:45-7:00 PM,  

Sundays 7:45-8:00 & 9:45-10:00 AM,
	 or anytime as requested

	 MARRIAGE:
	 Call the parish office to make arrangements

	 SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:
	 Anytime, call 952-227-4005

	 RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults):
	 Please call the parish office for more information

COUNCIL AND BOARD

Finance and Property Board
	 Chair:  John Turek
Trustees
	 Tony Lotzer
	 Jon Kellen

COORDINATORS

Cemetery
	 JoAnn Hasse. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  612-708-4118
Prayer Chain / Funeral
	 Darlene Mahowald. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-4464
Marriage Mentor Couple
	 Brandon & Kate Harmon . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-479-7493
Men’s Group
	 Casey Dorion. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345
Sunday School for Children
	 Vicky Zeferino . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-923-5445
Liturgy
	 Mario Montes. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345

STAFF
Pastors

	 Fr. Bill Deziel

	 Fr. Edison Galarza

Business Administrator

	 Jodee Korkowski. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-448-2345

	 jodeestnicholas@embarqmail.com

Organist

	 Mary Schwartz. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  952-649-1777 

	 Dear brothers and sisters, Mahatma Gandhi said,”Prayer has saved 
my life. Without it I would have been a lunatic long ago.” As we have 
often reflected here at St. Nicholas, ‘there is no right or wrong way to 
pray-simply pray.’ God will be pleased, we will be helped if we pray in a 
formal or informal way. When we say informal it includes praying while 
driving, while the at the gym, while gardening, etc. However, always 
remember formal prayers like the Mass, spending time with Jesus in 
the Blessed Sacrament, praying the Rosary, reading from the Bible, etc. 
should also be an integral part of one’s prayer life.	
	 At St. Nicholas we are blessed with an active prayer chain team.
If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call Darlene
at 952-448-4464.

412 W. 4th Street • P.O. Box 133
Carver, MN 55315
952-448-2345
952-368-0502 Fax
www.stnicholascarver.org

We are glad to have you here today!
If you wish to register at St. Nicholas,
please call the church.

St. Nicholas Catholic Church
A community committed to welcoming, stewardship and evangelizing since 1868

BERTAS
FUNERAL HOME
& Cremation Services
952-448-2137

	 Lions Tap
	 FAMous HAMburgers
	16180 Flying Cloud Dr, Eden Prairie
	 Bert & Bonnie Notermann
	 West of Flying Cloud Airport
	 www.lionstap.com	 934-5299

Co
ns

id
er

 R
em

em
be

rin
g Y

ou
r P

ar
ish

 in
 Y

ou
r W

ill
.

	 Daniel C. Bauer
	 Managing Partner

Murphy Business of Minnesota, LLC
(952) 484-7222 • www.murphybusiness.com

d.bauer@murphybusiness.com

“North AMerica's Premier Brokerage Firm”
Business Sales/Buyer Searches

Business Valuations / EquiPMent Appraisals
Commercial Real Estate • Franchise Sales

Mergers & Acquisitions • Business Consultants

Tom Gestach
Office	(952) 448-4312	 Lic. #20077969
Cell	 (612) 270-3264	 Carver, MN 55315

www.tjreplacementwindows.com

Windows n Doors n Siding n Roofing
The Choice is Clear

Candyland Child Care
Home Daycare
11360 Guernsey Ave, Chaska
Candis Wickenhauser
952-448-7657
952-215-2059 cell

Barb
Swanson
REALTOR®

Cell (612) 695-6265 207 Chestnut St.
Offi ce (952) 368-0345 #100  
Fax    (952) 368-0353 Chaska, MN 55318

barb@advisorswest.com
bswanson@swansonrealtymn.com

Advisors West
Each offi ce independently Owned and Operated

Siwek Lumber & Millwork Inc.
350 Valley View Dr.
Jordan, MN 55352

952-492-6666

	 (952)
	 496-0202

www.RiverfrontPrinting.com

Life Insurance • Long-Term Care Insurance
Retirement Annuities • Disability Insurance

Mike Weed
612-599-0597

mike.weed@kofc.org

SUNDAY GIVING June 3rd, 2018   
Building Fund $       233.00  10 # of Envelopes from Generous Families   
Children $           0.00                    0 # of Envelopes from Generous Kids   
Adult Envelope & Plate $    2,519.00  42 # of Envelopes from Generous Families   
Collected to Date $114,620.17   Counters for June 17th, 2018   
Budgeted to Date $118,825.00   Deb Ries & Chuck Mahowald   
Net Loss - L $  (4,204.83)           
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

This Week’s Events:   
TUESDAY: 7 AM Mass 
THURSDAY: 7 AM Mass 
FRIDAY: 6 PM Mass with adoration 
and Prayer Group to follow 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  LECTORS:     MASS SERVERS:  
Saturday…...June  16   Saturday….June 16  Saturday….June 16 
4:00 PM…....Stephanie Svoboda  4:00 PM…... Stephanie Svoboda 4:00 PM…..Help Needed 
   Chuck Mahowald      Help Needed 
 
7:00 PM……Jodee Korkowski  7:00 PM…...Kurt Korkowski 7:00 PM…..Krista K. 
   Kurt Korkowski      Kyle K. 
 
Sunday…….June 17   Sunday…….June 17  Sunday……June 17 
9:15AM........Candis Wickenhauser  9:15AM…....Candis Wickenhauser 9:15AM…..Abby H. 
   Deb Ries & Kate Harmon                        Ella R. 

Mass Intentions 
 

June 15 6 PM   Holy Souls in Purgatory 
June 16 4 PM   Fr. Thomas Joseph 
                    7 PM   Living & deceased members of 
    St. Nicholas 
June 17  9:15 AM †James & Sally Patnaude 
June 19 7 AM †Rev. Robert Hamel 
June 21 7 AM †Clarence & Caroline Lenzmeier 
 
 
 

Call 952-448-2345 to offer a Mass for $7 

 
Twin mattresses, box springs, and 
metal bed frames are needed.  
Donations can be dropped off at 
FurniShare located at 7890 Market 
Boulevard in Chanhassen anytime 
Wednesday – Friday, 10 am – 4 pm, 
or Saturday 9 am – noon. 
 

Stop by the prayer garden to  
check out all of the roses in bloom!



U 
Sitio                       

JUNE 10, 2018 – TENTH SUNDAY IN 
ORDINARY TIME 

GN 3:9-15;PS 130:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8; 2 COR 4:13—5:1;  
MK 3:20-35 

 

Rectory Moves!  This week I moved into the 
rectory here at St. Nicholas in Carver, and Fr. 
Galarza and his mother, Maria, moved into the 
rectory at Guardian Angels.  This will be a better 
living arrangement for Mrs. Galarza, and I and Fr. 
Galarza are happy to make this change.  Fr. Galarza 
and I will continue serving at both parishes and 
nothing will change in our ministry or schedule. 
This is simply about where we are residing. 
Your Servant in Christ, 
Fr. Deziel 
 
Fall Festival and 150th Anniversary!  Can you 
believe we’re three short months away from our 
Fall Festival?  As stated before, we're especially 
excited about this year's Fall Festival as it will be 
the kick-off to celebrate our 150th Anniversary 
coming up in December.  What's going to make this 
event great for our fellow parishioners, guests, 
families and those in town for Steamboat Days who 
may be new to visiting St. Nicholas?  Having all of 
our events well-staffed and running smoothly 
thanks to our St. Nicholas volunteers. 
 

What can you do to help?  We’re in need of 
volunteers to be committee heads for each of the 
following activities: 
Children’s Games: This individual will help plan 
and run the games (i.e. pick-a-duck, balloon pop, 
ring toss, and more) and prize booth as well as set-
up, help recruit volunteers to man the games during 
the festival, and tear-down at festival end. 
Country Store: This individual will help collect 
items for the Country Store, setup and take down 
the store that will be in the garage again, as well as 
help recruit volunteers to man the store during the 
festival. 
Silent Auction: This individual will help collect 
items for the silent auction, inventory and setup in 
the parish center as well as track the donated items 
on a spreadsheet, at the close of the auction 
complete the spreadsheet and notify the winners of 
the items and collect payments. 
Adult’s Games: To keep visitors engaged we’re 
bringing back bingo and the paddlewheel.  These 
will again be under the center tent as they were in 

the past.  The committee head for these will help 
with set up of bingo tables and chairs, supplies, and 
bingo caller area.  They’ll also help set up the 
paddle wheel and prizes for this game as well as 
help recruit volunteers for both.  
Beer/Food Tent: We are bringing back some old 
Fall Festival favorites--hot dogs, popcorn, nachos, 
etc. -- and we’d like to also have some of the Latino 
favorites from recent years – elote, tortas, 
quesadillas, etc.  This individual will help source 
the food, beverages and supplies, as well as recruit 
volunteers to man the food and beer area of the tent. 
Additionally, we will need to provide server 
training for anyone working in the beer tent so we're 
compliant with the rules and regulations under the 
temporary liquor license (we’ll work with the 
Carver County trainers for this).  Please note that 
raffle tickets and pull tabs will also be sold under 
the tent in the food/beer area. 
Parade Float: This individual will help plan and 
decorate the float, make sure there’s a driver and it 
gets in line at the correct spot in time, toss out 
candy, un-decorate and clean up the float as well as 
recruit volunteers to participate. 
 

There are items we’re still in need of: 
1) A wagon, trailer or something similar to be 

used as a parade float 
2) Ongoing need for donations of Silent 

Auction and Raffle items, Country Store 
items (fall, country, religious and handmade 
items) 

3) Tap wagon for the beer garden.  If you have 
a tap truck or know anyone that has one that 
they would allow us to use for the weekend 

4) Another popular returning Festival item is 
the “Booze Buggy” which will be raffled off 
to the 21 and over Festival participants.  If 
you have an overstock of unopened alcohol, 
gifted or purchased bottles of wine that are 
collecting dust, or you just feel sorry for the 
two that took on this Fall Festival project 
and want to buy a bottle of something to 
contribute, we would be sincerely grateful 
for anything you are able to contribute to 
this Fall Festival fundraising event. 

 

After the committee heads have been established 
and planning has progressed there will be additional 
signup sheets for volunteer staffing of each area. If 
you would like to get involved to chair a committee, 

or participate in any stage of the planning, please 
call or text Tammy at 612-695-7333 or Patty at 612-
718-5009.  We look forward to hearing from you! 
 
Storytime at the Carver Express Library!  There 
will be a special Bus Storytime at the Carver 
Express Library at SouthWest Transit Station in 
Carver.  Climb aboard a parked SouthWest bus to 
hear stories and sing songs about busses.  And 
remember…. Don’t Let the Pigeon Drive the Bus!  
FREE event!  Monday, June 11, 10:30 – 11:30 AM 
at the Carver Station, Jonathan Carver Parkway and 
Ironwood Blvd. 
 
Carver Black Sox Family Day!  On Saturday, June 
16 the Carver Black Sox will be hosting a Family 
Day at Carver Community Park.  At 12:45 PM kids 
will get a chance to practice with the team (and get 
a free hotdog and soda). At 2:00 PM the Carver 
Black Sox will play the Brownton Bruins.  Cost: 
Adult $2 (pay at the gate), kids are FREE! Carver 
Community Park, 800 6th St W. 
 
Carver Vehicle Fair:  Climb aboard the big rigs 
and Touch A Truck at Carver Station. There will be 
heavy equipment vehicles, fire trucks, police cars, 
recreational vehicles, and more.  There will also be 
a bounce house and food available to purchase.  All 
ages welcome!  Free to all! Wednesday, June 20, 
6:30 – 8:00 PM at the Carver Station, Jonathan 
Carver Parkway and Ironwood Blvd. 
 
Prayer Garden!  The Friends of St. Nicholas 
continue to work on maintaining the prayer garden 
for the summer season.  Additional staining is in 
progress on the hedge wall.  Volunteers are needed 
to help with installing the fence so the vines will 
have something to crawl up.  They are also in need 
of tax-deductible cash donations for some additional 
plants, soil and other supplies.  Also, stations and 
bricks are still available for sponsorship.  Please 
continue to spread the word about this treasure in 
our backyard! 
 
Totus Tuus – Summer Faith Formation for 
Youth!  Sign up now for Totus Tuus which is a fun, 
energetic, parish-based summer catechetical 
program for youth grades 1-6 and 7-12. 
Visit  http://www.archspm.org/sections/laity/ for the 
list of dates and parishes. Contact a parish to 
register. Students do not need to be a member of the 
parish to attend. 

K-8 Summer Camps!  St. Joseph School, Waconia, 
will be offering a smattering of exciting Summer 
Camps. Camp Invention, STEM in the Kitchen, 
Basketball Camps, Volleyball Camps and full-
time/part-time/flexible summer care for school aged 
children (K-5) are just a few of the offerings we 
have open to the community. You do not have to be 
enrolled at St. Joseph School to register. For more 
information visit 
https://school.stjosephwaconia.org/programs/summ
er-registration/. 
 
Humanae Vitae 50th Anniversary Celebration!  
The Catholic Church is celebrating the 50th 
anniversary of Humanae Vitae. This encyclical, 
written by Pope Paul VI in 1968, reaffirms the 
teaching of the Catholic Church on married love, 
responsible parenthood, and the continued rejection 
of unnatural forms of birth control and abortion. 
Find many more details, event dates, video 
testimonials, news articles, and resources at 
archspm.org/humanaevitae50. 
 
Discover the plan that will transform your work, 
your marriage, your family, your community... 
your life!  This fall, the Archbishop Harry J. Flynn 
Catechetical Institute will begin another two-year 
course at The Saint Paul Seminary. The program 
follows the four pillars of the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church and will make sense of all things 
Catholic, deepen your faith, and lay out the 
roadmap to heaven.  The classes are divided into 
four eleven-week modules and meet on Monday 
evenings, 7 – 9 pm, with two Saturday morning 
formative sessions per module. Applications are 
now being accepted through July 1st for the class 
beginning in September. For more information and 
an application to become part of the Class of 
Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati, call 651-962-5028 or 
visit www.CIstudent.com. 
  
Bike Giveaway - Bikes Needed!  Love INC has 
partnered with Church on the Hill and A Better 
Society for Project Life-Cycle to make bikes 
available again this summer for their clients. The 
distribution date is Saturday, June 23rd. With more 
than 35 bikes being given away, we could use your 
unused bikes!  If you have a bicycle (or bike parts) 
to donate, please contact A Better Society at (612) 
567-1005 or drop your bikes off behind their 
warehouse located at 1453 Park Road in 
Chanhassen. 


